
Fun at the junior athletics yesterday.  Thank you to all 

the parents who have supported our students at the 

athletics over the last couple of days at Lower Moutere 

School.  Good luck to our seniors competing today! 
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Term 4: Dates for your diary… 
Wk 6: 22 November Athletics day for 11-13 year olds 
          Swimming in Richmond for Rooms 1 & 3 all week 
Wk 7: 30 November: Rooms 1 & 3 visit Flora Hut 
           30 November: Room 5 students snorkeling in the pool 
Wk 8: 6 December: BoT meeting 
           6 December: Ki o Rahi tournament for Room 5 students 
           8 December: Junior Sports day with Dovedale School 
Wk9: 13 December Music Recital 7pm 
           14 December: Room 5 snorkeling in the Abel Tasman 
Wk 10:20 December: Last day of Term 4.   
            School buses will run students home at lunchtime  
            straight after final  assembly at Ngatimoti Hall 

Rā whanau! Best wishes to Lexus who will celebrate 
her birthday at the weekend! We wish you lots of fun 
from everyone at school!  

Reminders & snippets 

Sun Smart: Students should bring a wide brimmed hat every day, rather 
than a cap. 

Triathlon Club THURSDAY LUNCHTIMES. Bring along your swimming 
togs and bike to join up on Thursday lunchtimes – we expect next week 
there will be more interest once the swimming trips have finished.  You do 
not have to enter the Weetbix Tryathlon to take part in the club. 

Nelson Weetbix Tryathlon – Sunday 4 March   Glenn is coordinating 
our school entries for the 2018 event at Tahunanui Beach and we are now 
seeking registrations.  Either follow this link:  Weetbix Tryathlon   or email 
Glenn at blisteringtongues@yahoo.com to express your interest.   

Assemblies have been a rarity this term, with many other events 
happening. There will not be an assembly this week; however we do plan 
to have our next assembly on Friday 1 December at 2:20 pm. All 
welcome. 

If you could describe our school in one sentence, what would you say? 

PLEASE take a minute to answer this, even if it is something very simple. It can be anonymous if you would like! 

 R.I.V.E.R students – What a pleasure it has been to hear on three separate 
occasions this week, from three different people, about the great manners and 
positive attitudes of our students! These great characteristics will help see our 
young people through a happy life!  

This Friday afternoon, eight senior students have been chosen to participate in 
Mana Māori, at Te Awhina marae in Motueka. They will be learning alongside 
students from a number of other schools about the history, the legend, and the 
rules and playing of the team sport Ki-o-Rahi. This will be great preparation for 
the inter-school tournament that is coming up at Waimea Intermediate in two 
weeks’ time. 
2018 We have started our planning for next year. One aspect of this is classes. 
In 2018, we will have four classrooms again, with Year 7 and 8 students 
together, Years 5 and 6 together, Years 3 and 4 together and Years 1 and 2 
together. Next year we are planning to use some of the Festival profits for 
another series of specialist dance lessons, and we will also be introducing some 
specialist drama lessons later in the year.  Three classes will be going on camp 
in Term One, and the seniors are booked to go to Totaranui on camp in Term 4.  
The seniors have a day booked with Whenua Iti doing Riversafe lessons, and 
are hoping to have a day sailing at Kaiteriteri later in Term One. If you have any 
ideas that we could consider learning about and including in our year, we would 
love to know!  Similarly, if there is anything you want us to change, or stop 
doing, please let us know! For example, purchasing all student stationery, home 
learning/homework, Friday cake day, having newsletters every week, being too 
strict, not being strict enough!  

SWIMMING POOL The school pool is lovely and warm, thanks to our fantastic 
new solar heating system. It will open for class swims and pool key sales from 
tomorrow! Thanks to subsidies from Festival funds, the Board of Trustees have 
decided the cost of a swimming pool key for the season this year will remain at 
$40, with $10 refunded on return of your key at the end of the season.  Please 
check whether you still have a pool key from last year and return it before you 
purchase another.  There is a pool agreement to be signed before you buy; 
which has all the details about opening times and rules and regulations. Please 
ask Amanda or pick one up from the office. 
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TERM  DATES 2017      Office email: office@ngatimoti.school.nz  

Term 4: 16 October – 20 December     Principal Alison Turner principal@ngatimoti.school.nz 

TERM 1 2018: WED 7 FEB – FRI 13 APRIL 

Easter Holidays; Mon 2 & Tues 3 April  

Board of Trustees Bank Account: 03 1354 0359568 00   Tel: 03 526 8842 Text Absences: 027 526 8842 

      

CLASS BLOGS FOR IMPORTANT UPDATES: http://www.indigo-ngatimoti.blogspot.co.nz/    http://www.ngatimotiseniorroom.blogspot.co.nz/ 

office@ngatimoti.school.nz tony@ngatimoti.school.nz 

Principal: Tony Draaijer 

Tel: 03 526 8842 

Text Absences: 027 526 8842 

BANK ACCOUNT:  03 1354 0359568 00 

 

RILEY will be selling cupcakes this Friday for her passion project to raise money for Oxford Bird Rescue.  

 If you would like to buy a cupcake please bring in a dollar. 
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Lexus and Riley enjoy the high ropes at Bridge Valley last Friday.   

See the attached Kiwikids newsletter by the Indigo Room for further 

reports from this fun day! 

Room 1 & 3 students have had so much fun this last two weeks swimming at the Aquatic Centre.  Here is some of their writing about it: 

I have learnt how to float on my back with a life jacket on.  Check the weather before you go fishing.   

By Chico & Malachi. 

We went swimming at the Aquatic Centre and we are learning how to save ourselves and other people.  

By Alex and Otene. 

We have been learning about water safety at the Aquatic Centre. We jumped off the 5m deep end and had a ride on 
the boat.  We also learnt about boat safety. We learnt to take a flare gun, life jacket, emergency communication 

beacon and check the weather.  By Mannix & Liam. 

Festival profits have recently been spent on:  Swimming lessons for 
all Year 1 to 4 students at the Aquatic Centre, Solar heating the pool, 
Specialist sports lessons with Haidee from the Rec Centre each 
Friday, Tennis lessons, new library books, New shelving in the school 
library, St Johns training for all students, the school minivan! 

Junior Touch Our junior team enjoyed another fantastic win this 

week. There are 2 games left until the finals and we stand a great 

chance of qualifying. Next Tuesday’s junior game is at 4pm.   

Sports Fees There are 4 outstanding touch fees remaining, and 1 

volleyball player to pay, thank you for your payments.  

PARENTS GROUP NEWS & CAKE ROSTER   PLEASE CHECK THE 

ROSTER FOR YOUR DUTY DAY AND LET CATHERINE KNOW IF 

YOU ARE UNABLE TO SUPPLY CAKES ON YOUR ROSTERED 

DAY.  Each Friday we provide cakes for $1 each.  For this to happen 

we rely on our parents group - i.e. all parents – to bake a cake, muffins 

or slices and bring them in to serve on Friday lunchtime.  Students 

should still bring a healthy lunch but could also bring $1 to buy a cake if 

they wish.  Our lunch duty coordinator is Catherine (Beau, Louie & 

Chico’s mum).  If you are unable to do your duty please either swap 

with another parent or call Catherine on 526 8891. Please send your 

child with their money in a named purse.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 

 

TERM 4 

Week 6 
Friday 24 November 

Lisa T  & Tanya C 

(parents of Julius, Sultan, Jordan, Jamie) 

Week 7 
Friday 1 December 

Jennifer B & Camille N 

(parents of Isla, Lili, Tasmin, Riley) 

Week 8 
Friday 8 December 

Bex D & Davina C 

(parents of Arabella & Rupert) 

Week 9 

Friday 15 December 

Keren S & Marian C 
(parents of Tui & Tui ) 

LOST GUINEA PIG 

Peanut has gone missing from the 

Motueka Valley Highway, close to 

the school.  Bex 021 173 1279  

 

WANTED TO RENT  

3 bed house for school 

family Please contact 

Karen on 027 295 9556 

 

BBQ TO GIVE AWAY 

Free to a good home 

See Lauren in the Indigo 

Room 

 



 
  

 



 
  

 


